
Bryncrug Community Council Minutes – Annual General Meeting on 15th June 2015 at 7 
p.m.

Present: Chair Richard Evans, Vice Chair P.E.Parker, Alan Hugh Jones, G E Thomas, George 
Evans, R Arwel Pierce, B W Lawton( Gwynedd Councillor) and Clerk Eileen Jones.

Two from the Public.

1.Apology: Simon Jones

2. 2014 Minutes: were read as a reminder

3. Annual Balance Sheet: A copy was given to all.  The costs for the future were discussed.  The 
Clerk was thanked.  It was passed for the Chair to sign.

4. Observations and Thanks: The Chair thanked the Clerk, Councillor Beth Lawton, and  everyone 
else.  He thanked Cllr Lawton for arranging a grant, ordering of the equipment for the play area, 
also arranging for it to be set up.  Our  thanks to the volunteers who helped.  Also thanks for all the 
travelling to Caernarfon on our behalf.

Our  thanks to Cllr George Evans and committee for keeping Y Ganolfan and the Old School open.

5. Representatives on various committees and duties:

            Tywyn Hospital                        Cllr Beth Lawton as Gwynedd Council Member

            One Voice Wales                     Cllr Alan H Jones

            Y Ganolfan                               No one officially but can join for a fee of £1

            Craig Y Deryn Trustees            Cllr Beth Lawton

            Playing Field                             Cllr Alan H Jones

            Footpaths                                 Cllr G E Thomas

6. Chair   for 2015 – 16                        Cllr P E Parker

    Vice Chair                                        Cllr R A Pierce

7. Chairman Parker thanked Cllr Richard Evans for being in the chair foe the last two years.  There 
are many things to do.  Thanks to the Councillors and Clerk for their support.  We will do our best.  

8. Language Policy was discussed – it was passed to have the minutes in Welsh and English.  
Committees  to be held in Welsh but if an English person is present, common sense to prevail at the 
discretion of the Chair.

9. It was passed to raise the hire of Pavilion and Field to £40.

 

DOLGOCH:

1. The Annual balance sheet: All had copies.  The Annual Balance Sheet was accepted with 
thanks and signed by the Chair. 

2. It was noted that the Hydro work had begun.  We must keep an eye for any damage caused 
by the machines. 


